## SPECIAL SERVICE OFFICE

FORT LEAVENWORTH, KANSAS

POST LIBRARY POST SCHOOLS

200

2 March 1944

POST THEATER
POST ATHLETICS

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen;

We have set the date for our enlisted men's basketball league dinner for Monday, 13 March at 7:00 P.M. We would appreciate it very much if you could be here at that time. There will be approximately one hundred to one hundred and twenty basketball players and officers present and it will be held at our Service Club.

We will be more than glad to take care of your expenses for this trip and are looking forward to seeing you at that date.

Sincerely yours,

Capt., F. A.

Athletic Director